MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:
January 13, 2015
TIME:
10:00 A.M.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, Chairman


John Jensen



Donald Ocker



Daniel Lavelle



Thomas Orisich

ABSENT:
Brian Dunne

OTHERS

PRESENT:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director



James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director



Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General



Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary



Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator



Thomas J. Frazier, President-Elect, Maryland Society of Surveyors


(MSS)
CALL TO ORDER


John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Daniel Lavelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the December 3, 2014 meeting with one revision. Mr. Ocker noted that complaint 15-LS-06 was now closed.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Don Ocker reported that the Complaint Committee did not meet today as there were no new complaints or change in status of the existing open complaint.

15-LS-04
Sent to pre-charge review.
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Motion (II) was made by John Jensen, seconded by Daniel Lavelle, and unanimously carried to accept the complaint committee's report. 
CORRESPONDENCE


The Board presented Deborah Heil, the Administrative Secretary for the Board, a token of appreciation in recognition of many years of service to the Board. Ms. Heil will be retiring as of February 1, 2015.

The Board reviewed a letter submitted by surveyor Steven Broyles. Mr. Broyles completed the Maryland Society of Surveyors course titled “Stormwater Management, Environmental Site Design in Practice”. He praised the course and wrote that it was the most beneficial and informative course he has taken since graduating from college in 1977. 

The Board reviewed an email sent by Rose Burnite referring to an issue with the work of a recently deceased surveyor and asking if there is a guaranty fund for Professional Land Surveyors or what recourse does she have to resolve a plat issue.  Milena Trust will respond to Ms. Burnite.
APPEARANCE BY MATTHEW BRIEN

Mr. Brien was not notified of the scheduling change and appeared on January 7th as directed. The Board noted that he is not required to attend a Board meeting until April 1, 2015.
NEW BUSINESS


The NCEES Zone meeting will be held on April 30 through May 2, 2015. The meeting will be in Hershey, PA and is a joint meeting with the Central Zone. The NCEES funded delegates will be John Mettee and Tom Orisich. A motion (III) was made by Don Ocker to provide funding for Milena Trust to attend the zone meeting. The motion was seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried by the Board. Pam Edwards will also be attending the meeting.

Milena Trust stated that she attended the Uniform Procedures and Legislative Guidelines Committee recently.  The committee is reviewing NCEES' model law and rules.  She reported that surveyors' interests will be considered in any changes recommended for engineers.
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Ms. Trust noted that the legislative session starts on January 14.  She reported that MSS is still moving forward to introduce the firm permit bill for architects, surveyors, and landscape architects.

OLD BUSINESS

Fee Increases

John Mettee inquired about the Design Boards' efforts to increase all fees. Milena Trust noted that the PE Board has proposed regulations to set a fee for firm permits.  These are new fees for legislation passed in 2013 to license and regulate PE firms.  Fees for firm permits in neighboring states range from $25 in Pennsylvania to $565 in Connecticut.  The PE Board expects to raise about $150,000 per permit cycle. However, Ms. Trust advised that it will be difficult to try to increase existing fees at this time and the issue should be tabled for now.  

Minimum Standards of Practice regulations


Pam Edwards noted that the revised Minimum Standards of Practice regulations became effective January 5, 2015.  They have been posted on the DLLR website.

Exam Application

The Board review the revised exam application form and approved it.  The Board wanted to know when it would be posted and available on the website.  Ms. Edwards stated that she will send it to the printshop for formatting and it will be on the website by the next meeting.  The Board noted that the new form is an improvement and is happy with the changes.
Overlapping Practice Guide


The Overlapping Practice Guide will be discussed at the Joint Chairs meeting to be held today at 1:30 PM.   Ms. Trust noted that the Joint Chairs website has been updated and contains copies of correspondence and documents concerning overlapping practice issues.
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS


Thomas Frazier advised that the exam writing session will be held on February 13th in Annapolis.  Attendance is by invitation only and will be extended 
MINUTES - LAND SURVEYORS

January 13, 2015

Page 4

to past presidents of MSS. There will no fee charged for the workshop and credits for participating will be awarded. Pam Edwards will provide certificates of completion. 


Mr. Frazier reported that the MSS is putting a new “Find a Surveyor” application on its website.


Mr. Frazier submitted a letter on behalf of the MSS to John Mettee that the Board participate in a question and answer session at an MSS event.  A possible date would be the fall conference, October 8-9, 2015 in Baltimore which will be held in partnership with the MSPE.   Mr. Frazier also noted that the MSS hopes to increase the credits awarded for attending the conference to 7 or 8.

REVIEW OF APPLICATIONS

Applications for Land Surveyor in Training Examination
1.  Elizabeth Slick - approved.

Applications for Firm Permits

1. Fleming Engineering, Inc. – approved

2. Dawood Engineering, Inc. – approved

3. Wetland Studies and Solutions, Inc. – approved

4. MTPLS Land Surveyors, LLC - approved

PLS Exams

1. Michael Pagan – approved

2. Kevin Kurbel - approved

One application for examination was denied because the applicant showed no minor engineering experience.


One application for reciprocity was denied because the applicant showed no minor engineering experience.


Following a review of the above applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (IV) for approval was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried.
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OTHER BUSINESS


Tom Orisich informed the Board that he will be traveling to Clemson, S.C. for the EPS committee meeting at the end of January.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (V) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:15 p.m.

_________ With Corrections


____x_____ Without Corrections


Signed by John V. Mettee III, Chairman, February 4, 2015
